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Minutes for Friday, April 5, 2019

President:  Glenda Espiritu called the meeting to order at 9:45 am, and after welcoming 19 attendees she led the group in prayer.  

Minutes:  It was determined that everyone had received and reviewed March minutes. Thank you, Marianne for taking minutes in Cathie’s absence. Motion made and seconded to accept as written. Motion passed.

Financial Secretary & Treasurer’s Reports: Glenda read Ginny’s current report: Opening balance for March was $1810.79.  Total deposits of $150.00 included $10/dues; $20/flowers; $120/May Yard Sale.  No expenditure in March.  Closing balance for March = $1960.79.  An April deposit of $5.00 made, and current balance is $1965.79.

Prayer Line: Deborah Rooks took information regarding updates of additions and deletions for the prayer line. She will send an updated list via email.  

Correspondence:  Phyllis sent out 8 birthday cards and 1 ‘thinking of you’ card. 

Funeral Reception:  Marianne reports no funerals since last meeting.  There will be a funeral service followed by reception on April 15th at 6 PM for Ed Drechsel.  She passed around a sign up sheet for food items and she will follow up with an email to everyone in another week (closer to actual funeral).  

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Yard Sale:  Annette updated group that there are still spots available for registration.  Yard sale is on May 4th with May 11th as rain date.  They will be placing an ad in the Church bulletin for the event and booth spots sell for $25.00 for 2 spaces.  Applications are located on the bulletin board in the Church Hallway.  
Father’s Day Breakfast:  Glenda placed a sign up sheet for those who can participate for helping Charlene with this event.  She needs at least 5 Breakfast Casseroles; set up on Saturday; people for serving (4); and clean up.  We do not have a complete menu at this time.  The breakfast will be held 9-10:15 am between the Masses.  

Easter Vigil reception:  In order to help Nadine with the reception after the Vigil Mass, Glenda provided a sign up sheet for those who may be able to provide simple finger foods for this reception.

NEW BUSINESS:  

Catholic Charities:  Ann Foster shared that the Annual Baby Shower for Catholic Charities will be May 4th-12th.  She will try to find out if there are any requests for special needs.  They will take up to 4T in clothing, and she will have more specifics at the May meeting.  The Theresians provide a donation to this event as well.  Motion made to donate $500, motion seconded.  Motion passed.  

Blood Drive: The next blood drive at St. Therese will be held Tuesday, April 23rd from noon to 6 PM, and Glenda has provided a sign up sheet for those who can prepare sandwiches and cookies, as well as people that can work in the canteen.  

Plant Swap: Will be held May 18th  in the yard by the Fort and is open to the parish.  There is no charge for the plants and those who have extra due to purging their gardens are welcome to bring their bounty for swapping.    

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  

Terry Wilson announced that the Courthouse Restaurant is holding a spaghetti dinner for $10 per person on Friday, May 10th from 5-7 PM.  Proceeds will go to local charities and Terry is selling tickets.

Welcome to our new members Liz Johansen and June Forrest.  

Thank you to Lourdes for reading today. 

Sylvia announced that she and 3 others from our area attended the March For Life in Richmond. This was very well attended –approximately 1000 persons--and it was mentioned that perhaps the Theresians could organize a group for this March next year. 

The next Theresian meeting will be Friday, May 3rd.  Rosary will be held at 8:30 followed by Mass.  The meeting will begin after light refreshments in the Social Hall, hosted by Deborah Rooks and Donna Nitchie.  There being no further business, a closing prayer was recited and Glenda adjourned the meeting at 10:30AM. 

Respectfully submitted,

Cathie Sobieski, Secretary 



